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The fifty-fifth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.
Attendance:  Board of Directors:

Present - Sandy Bowling, Woody Chambers, Gene Eckhardt, Avelino Gutierrez, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Scott Morris, Angel Oliver, and Bob Pitcher.

Absent - Bill Bronrott, Buddy Covert, Jay Gingerich, Rick Schweitzer, and Bob Voltmann.

Self-introductions of government and industry representatives were made by those in attendance.  States advised as to what date they would begin 2011 UCR enforcement.
Chairman Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.  
The agenda was approved. 
Avelino Gutierrez announced that Lynne Jones will become the new UCR Board secretary beginning in February, 2011.

The minutes of the September 9, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 

Dick Henderson, with the Commercial Vehicle Safety Association, provided an update concerning UCR legislation.  
Jose Rodriguez provided the update from the Federal Motor Carriers Safety Administration. 
Avelino Gutierrez introduced an emailed question from Bob Laws with a response from Jose Rodriguez that CSA2010 will have no effect on SAFER relative to UCR. See Exhibit A.
Betsy Venkowski with FMCSA advised that UCR applications, rather than a MCS150 Forms, were inappropriately being sent to FMCSA to update MCMIS census file.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee. 
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Through September, 2010, the collections are up every year - $74 million for 2007, $78 million for 2008, $83 million for 2009, and $87 million for 2010.  
Scott Morris made a motion that Frank LaQua, Bill Leonard, Sandy Bowling, and Scott Morris be authorized to approve disbursements from the UCR Depository and that at least 3 of the 4 are required to approve disbursements.  The motion carried unanimously.
Dave Lazarides provided the reports of the UCR System Subcommittee and the Best Practices Subcommittee.  67% of the carriers in participating and nonparticipating states have registered for 2010.  The report regarding the percentages of carriers registered by state will be posted on the Indiana website.
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR registration system of the State of Indiana.  2011 UCR will be operational on October 15, 2010, and 2008 UCR will be turned off at that time.  FMCSA tech support is also ready on October 15 to accept 2011 info and turn off 2008.  2007 and 2008 information is still available in reports from INDOR.  
Scott Morris provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee. 

Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Q&A be amended to include the following:  Are recipients of grants from the Federal Transit Administration subject to UCR? Answer: Yes, if they are a motor carrier, motor private carrier of property, broker, freight forwarder, or leasing company with interstate operations they are subject to UCR.  See Exhibit B. The motion passed unanimously. 
At the next meeting the Procedures Subcommittee will introduce a form on which intrastate only vehicles are to be listed by the carrier.

Avelino Gutierrez introduced the letter from Buddy Covert resigning as chair of the Audit Subcommittee.  See Exhibit C.
Avelino Gutierrez introduced the letter from Motor Coach Canada dated July 28, 2010, and the response letter from Avelino dated September 29, 2010, regarding the applicability of UCR on Canadian carriers.  See Exhibits D and E.

Sandy Bowling advised that Georgia has included its intrastate carriers in the UCR.  Georgia carriers are contacting Sandy to get registered, but they cannot.  Intrastate registration must be done through Georgia.  Bob Pitcher and Avelino Gutierrez will look into this.

Avelino Gutierrez requested that anyone interested in being a member of a UCR subcommittee to please contact him.  Lynne Jones clarified that a Board member must be the chair of a subcommittee but anyone may participate as a subcommittee member.

Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, November 4, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference;

Thursday, December 2, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference.
The Board adjourned at 1:33 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on November 4, 2010
Terry L. Willert
Acting UCR Board Secretary
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